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     International Energy Conservation Code 

     HVACR Subcommittee 

               Meeting Minutes for August 7, 2023 

 

 

 

Subcommittee Chair:  John Hensley 

Subcommittee Vice-Chair: Ricardo Madrid 

1. Call to order.  The meeting was called to order at 12:34 PM EST. 
 

2. Meeting Conduct.  Chair John Hensley provided an overview of Council Policy 7 and Code of 
Ethics 
 

3. Roll Call – Vice Chair Ricardo Madrid  
 
Committee members in attendance: (10 in attendance, 4 absent) 
 
In attendance; Chair John Hensley, Vice-chair Ricardo Madrid, Jennifer Amann ; Mike Waite (Alt), Gary Heikkinen, Shannon Corcoran (Alt), Laura Petrillo – 

Groh, Thomas Deary (Alt), Mark Lyles, Jeremy Williams, Kevin Rose, Donald Thomas 
 
ICC staff in attendance; Kris Stenger 
 
Chair Hensley opened the meeting and explained RE2D-3-23 for vote re-consideration.  Chair 
stated a lot of work has been done on this and was voted on already and has continued with 
regular updates from the proponent.  From member and interested parties’ requests to bring 
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4. Chair Hensley the proponent for REC2D-3-23 explained that he was contacted by Kris Stenger 
along with David Bixby, Gayathri Vijayakumar and Gary Klein to make sure there was a reference 
of Manual D in the current version that we are voting on here soon.  The reason statement is 
providing chapter 6 reference for ANSI ACCA Manual D that was brought in under RED1-285-22 
or section R403.3.3.1 of the code duct system design and there is no cost impact on proposal.  
The Chair opened the floor for a motion to discuss.  Dean Potter made motion to approve.  Gary 
Klein seconded.  Group discussion.   The chair opened the floor to vote.  8-0-0     
 

5. Robbie Schwarz proponent for RE2D-16-23 presented the proposal “as modified ”regarding Duct 
System located in Conditioned space.  The proponent explained the proposal in detail.  The 
Chair opened the floor for motion.  Gary Klein made a motion to approve as modified.  David 
Bixby seconded.  Considerable group discussion.  The chair opened the floor to vote.    1-5-2    
 

6. Robbie Schwarz proponent for RE2D-17-23 presented the proposal regarding Maximum Duct 
Leakage Rate.  The proponent explained the proposal in detail.  The chair opened the floor for a 
motion.  Dean Potter motioned to disapprove.  David Bixby seconded.  Group discussion.   The 
chair opened the floor to vote.  8-0-0 
 

7. Alisa McMahon proponent for RE2D-43-23 presented the proposal regarding Compact hot water 
distribution system option edit.  The proponent explained the proposal in detail.  The chair 
opened the floor for a motion.  Gary Klein motioned to approve.  Ben Rabe seconded.  Group 
discussion.  The chair opened the floor to vote.  8-0-0 
 

8. Mike Moore proponent for RE2D-15-23 “as modified” presented the proposal regarding Forced 
Air Space Conditioning.  The proponent explained the proposal in detail.  The chair opened the 
floor for a motion.  Gary Klein motioned to disapprove.  No second.  The Chair opened the floor 
for another motion.  David Bixby made a motion to approve as modified.  Sonny Richardson 
seconded.  The Chair opened the floor for discussion.  Richardson offered a minor amendment 


